Just so you'll know...

Willow Canyon First Ward

November 1995

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Nov 4 Stake Baptisms

Nov 5 Fast Sunday

Nov 8 YW/YM Activity

Nov 10 Stake Cultural Arts Night 7:00 pm

Nov 11 Relief Society Super Saturday 9 am - 3 pm

Nov 12 Charity Scott's Farewell

Nov 12 Choir Practice 3:30 pm

Nov 12 Single Adult Fireside 6:00 p.m./ 17 East bldg

Nov 12 Young Women in Excellence 7 pm

Nov 15 YW/YM Activity

Nov 17 Ward Temple Night

Nov 19 Choir Practice 3:30 pm

Nov 19 Bishop's Youth Fireside

Nov 22 YW/YM Activity

Nov 23 Thanksgiving

Nov 25 Chuck Sullivan's Openhouse 6 - 8 pm

Nov 26 Chuck Sullivan's Farewell

Nov 29 Choir Practice 3:30 pm

Nov 29 YW/YM Activity

YOUNG MEN SCOUTING MERIT BADGE PROGRAM

Merrill Scott, as our ward Scout Advancement Chairman has an exciting new program for the Varsity Scouts. He has been able to implement a program which provides an organized system for the young men to earn at least one, possibly two merit badges toward their Eagle every month. On the first Saturday of each month "guest" merit badge instructors will be giving them intensive training to qualify them for additional merit badges. Last month Kim Southworth taught "Athletics" to ten boys, and Ronee Scott helped 5 boys to get their "Citizenship in the Nation" badge. This month our High Council Representative, Brett Sower, will present "Safety" and Nelson Lesher will instruct about "Electricity." These wonderful people have taken so much of their time so willingly to help these young men in such an important program. Scoutmaster Jack Nyddeger and Merrill are so very appreciative of their efforts. If any ward members would like to volunteer to teach any of these merit badge training sessions, please call Brother Scott.

RELIEF SOCIETY'S FIRST SUPER SATURDAY

By special and multiple requests, the Relief Society is planning a Super Craft Saturday on November 11th. Classes start at 9:00 a.m. and will continue until 3:00 p.m. Lunch will be served at noon. We hope that you have been able to see the items to be made and to sign up for the classes. We'd love to have you and your friends come!

The Bruce Sullivan family

would like to extend an invitation to all ward members to come to a "Roast Chuck" Openhouse on Saturday, November 25th from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. This will be the night before his Missionary farewell.

Bruce also says that they have an XT Computer with a monitor to give to anyone who would like a small starter computer for their home. They also have a dog- run to give away. It is 4' high, 4'wide, and 6' long, with a gate.

"When there throbs in the heart of an individual Latter-day Saint a great and vital testimony of the truth of this work, he will be found doing his duty in the Church."

President Gordon B. Hinkley

FESTIVAL OF TREES

You can get tickets for the Festival of Trees from Natalie and Sharon Allen at a discount of 50¢ per ticket. There are family tickets to admit six members of a family, also adult and children tickets. The Festival will be November 29th, 30th, December 1st and 2nd, and will be held at the Salt Palace. Anyone wanting to donate home-made crafts may do so to Sharon Allen by November 10th. Anyone wanting to help make food items such as

home-made candies, cookies or breads, to be made in a church building rather than a person's home, please contact Sharon Allen for details. This is a gift of love. Remember, all proceeds go to the Primary Children's Medical Center.

WARD CHOIR

The choir practices every Sunday afternoon, except for Fast Sundays, at 3:30 p.m. in the Chapel. Everyone is invited to be a member of the choir. We'd love to have you join us. If you are interested in joining the local camp of the Daughters of Utah Pioneers, they meet in our Relief Society room on the second Wednesday of each month at 1:00 p.m.

NEW WARD POSITIONS:

Dan Romney has been called as a Primary Worker.

Annette Webster is the new Relief Society Luncheon Coordinator.

Connie Sarrazin has been released as our Choir Director. Thank you for a job well done!